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East Coast Ethanol, LLC, a four-state agribusiness enterprise, recently announced plans to construct a 110-million-gallon, corn-based ethanol plant near Seaboard in Northampton Co., along with similar-sized plants in SC, GA, and FL. ECE's $871 million total investment would make it the foremost supplier of ethanol to the Southeast U.S. market and sixth largest ethanol producer in the U.S.
NC Agribusiness Council members are invited to attend a number of equity meetings being held by East Coast Ethanol, LLC throughout the state to brief potential investors on this attractive offering.  Learn more about this exciting investment opportunity to fund home-grown energy that benefits America at our website:  www.eastcoastethanol.us.
Campaign NEWS

NC in Play:  North Carolinians seem to have an unprecedented increase in interest in the presidential race – in fact, overall voter registration has increased by more than half a million people since the beginning of the year - 2.8 million registered Democrats, 2 million registered Republicans and 1.4 million voters not affiliated with either major party.  For days, Obama and McCain have been in a statistical dead heat in the state.  In some recent presidential elections the Democratic gubernatorial and Senate candidates have done significantly better than the Democratic presidential candidate in the state, but that might not be true this election cycle. The Democratic nominee for the Senate, state Sen. Kay Hagan, and Lt. Gov. Bev Perdue, the Democratic candidate for governor, are polling in the mid 40-percent range, similar to Obama’s numbers.  CQ Politics rates the Senate race No Clear Favorite and rates the gubernatorial race Leans Democratic. 

Early Voting: More than 40 percent of the state's registered voters have already cast a ballot this year, with turnout heavy among blacks and registered Democrats. State Board of Elections data shows that 52 percent of people who have voted are registered Democrats, while 30 percent are registered Republicans.  In all, nearly 2.6 million voters have already participated in this year's elections. State Board of Elections director Gary Bartlett said such a strong turnout in early voting has eased concerns of an overwhelming Election Day. The state had initially anticipated as many as 3 million to vote on Tuesday, an estimate now scaled back to 2 million due to the surge of early voters.  Bartlett's estimate of about 4.6 million total voters would mark a turnout of 74 percent of those registered – compared to 64 percent in 2004.
Unions Flex Muscle in N.C.:  A week before Election Day, labor unions have given a late and large dose of money to the state Democratic Party. Union officials say they are trying to flex growing political muscle in a state that has long been hostile to organized labor. Key Democratic leaders in North Carolina, including the party's nominee for governor, say they don't support changes to the state's laws that govern unions. Republicans, though, are raising questions about whether the contributions were designed to help Democratic gubernatorial candidate Beverly Perdue, who is in a tight race with Republican Pat McCrory.  Campaign committees for three labor unions last week gave a total of $730,000 to the N.C. Democratic Party, according to campaign finance reports filed with the N.C. State Board of Elections. 

Immigration NEWS

Immigration Is in Candidates' Sights:  North Carolina's leading candidates for governor seem to agree on one thing: the need to crack down on illegal immigration.  Democrat Bev Perdue is lobbying to lock illegal immigrants out of community colleges and charging her opponent with allowing illegal immigrants to work on public construction projects.  Republican Pat McCrory advocates arresting more illegal immigrants and demanding a new federal detention center to house them. McCrory says schools, hospitals and other public facilities should begin demanding proof of legal residency so they can track the costs of serving illegal immigrants. Perdue’s views are more moderate than McCrory's. "America has been built on the work and the prosperity of immigrants," she said.  As governor, she said, she will lobby Congress to create clear national policies. Right now, she says states are putting together a patchwork of enforcement.  Libertarian Mike Munger says anyone who pays taxes should have the right to legal residency. He says immigrant workers are a benefit to North Carolina and that the backlash against them comes from xenophobes and corporations that want to keep a pliable, undocumented workforce. 

Commodity NEWS

Processors of Poultry Facing Big Challenges:  Rising costs, wilting demand and a down economy have put poultry processors in a tight spot. That could signal tough times for North Carolina, which has a large stake in the industry, local officials and poultry experts agree.  The chicken industry's biggest producers, Pilgrim's Pride Corp. and Tyson Foods Inc., reported major losses last quarter, and experts say they're unsure when to expect a turnaround.  The entire meat industry is hurting, partly because of rising feed prices over the past two years, said Richard Lobb, a spokesman for the National Chicken Council. Corn prices recently have dropped slightly to about $4 a bushel, but that's up from $2.40 two years ago, he said.  In addition, there's an oversupply of chicken, caused by weakened demand and shrinking exports to Russia and other countries. There are signs of a turnaround. Soybean and corn prices have begun to drop. Experts anticipate one of the largest corn crops on record. And fuel prices are dropping, meaning the price of feed could fall further.  Chicken producers are also encouraged by the fact that fewer chickens are being hatched this year.

Cotton Harvest Down This Year:  Farmers are finishing up this year's cotton harvest with smaller yields and income than they had hoped for.  Rock Ridge Farms in Wilson County had about 1,200 acres of cotton this season, which is down from past years.  Norman Harrell, agriculture extension agent, said the low cotton prices are putting a strain on farmers.  Wilson County farmers planted 12,539 acres of cotton this year, which is about a 30 percent decrease compared to last year. Three years ago growers planted 20,000 acres of cotton in the county, Harrell said.  "There are a couple of reasons we are seeing the shift," he said. "One is the high input costs of growing cotton. It takes a lot of money to grow a cotton crop. Second, the commodity prices are now a little more favorable for corn and soybeans. So that has pulled some of the acreage out of the cotton crop."
Catfish Processing Up 1 Percent From Last Year:  Farm-raised catfish processed during September 2008 totaled 39.7 million pounds round weight, up 1 percent from September 2007. The average price paid to producers was 82.9 cents per pound for September 2008, up 0.2 cent from August and 13.2 cents above a year ago.  Net pounds of processed fish sold during September 2008 totaled 17.9 million pounds, down 12 percent from the comparable month in 2007.   The total end of the month inventory increased 8 percent from August and was up 5 percent from a year ago. 

USDA NEWS  

APHIS Report Covers Animal Welfare Act Enforcement:  USDA's Animal and Plant Health Inspection Service (APHIS) has released the 2007 Animal Care Annual Report of Activities, which provides information about USDA's enforcement of both the Animal Welfare Act and the Horse Protection Act.  To view the report, go to www.aphis.usda.gov/publications/.

USDA Corrects October Crop Report:  USDA issued significant corrections to the October Crop Report last week for both corn and soybeans. The surprising 2.2-million-acre increase in soybean acreage that showed up in last month’s supply/demand update was wrong. USDA did find additional acres, but it was “only” a 1.1-million-acre increase. The new harvested acreage figure for soybeans is 74.4 million, compared to the 75.5 million used in the October report. This dropped the production estimate by 45 million bushels, but the new carryover projection was cut only 15 million (to 205 million bushels) because the export projection was reduced by 20 million.  More shocking is a million-acre cut in corn acreage because that was totally unexpected. USDA now says 78.2 million acres of corn will be harvested versus the 79.2-million-acre estimate released about three weeks ago and 86.5 million last year. They also trimmed the national average yield slightly from 154 to 153.9 bu. As a result, the corn crop is now pegged at 12.033 billion bushels, down 167 million from last month’s estimate. After a 50-million-bushel cut in corn exports, the new carryover estimate stands at 1.088 billion vs. 1.154 billion in the October report.
Business NEWS

NCFREE Dissolved: The business-supported organization that provided political analysis for its members ceased operation on Friday – citing internal and financial difficulties. However, the door was left open that the organization could resume operating in a limited fashion through its foundation. In recent years, efforts by former executive director John Davis to take an increasing role in political advocacy, including the endorsement of candidates, caused a number of top businesses to drop their membership. For 25 years, NCFREE had provided political analysis for the state, including examining voter trends down to the legislative district level.

Union Fight:  The state chapter of the National Federation of Independent Business criticized the Employee Free Choice Act as "a business killer." State NFIB president Gregg Thompson predicted that a Democratic Congress with a filibuster-proof Senate majority would act quickly to try to pass the legislation. He added that he hoped the business community could convince whoever wins Senate and congressional races to oppose the bill.  The legislation would allow unions to organize by gaining a majority of signatures of workers at a plant or business, rather than holding an election by secret ballot. Currently, business owners must agree before unions can be organized without a secret ballot election. The law wouldn't affect Right to Work laws like that in North Carolina, which prohibit union membership as a condition of employment. 

Smithfield, UFCW Settle Before Lawsuit Gets Underway:  On Monday, Smithfield Foods.' RICO lawsuit against United Food and Commercial Workers International Union and its agents was to begin with jury selection. Instead, the two sides settled and issued a joint statement.  In it, the company and the union said that:  they have agreed on what both parties believe to be a fair election process by which the employees at the Smithfield, Va.-based company's Tar Heel, N.C. plant can choose whether or not to be represented by the UFCW; they have agreed to establish a Feed the Hungry Program to be jointly funded and administered by the UFCW and Smithfield; the UFCW agrees to end its public campaign against Smithfield; there shall be no further public statement about this settlement until the election referenced in paragraph one above has been concluded.

People NEWS

Deaths:  Former Rep. R.D. McMillan died Wednesday at the age of 95. McMillan represented Robeson County in the House from 1959 to 1970.

Appointment:  Gov. Mike Easley reappointed Louis B. Daniel III, Newport, to the North Carolina Fisheries Association, Inc. Board of Directors. Daniel is the director of the Division of Marine Fisheries in Morehead City.. 
Mark Your Calendar

Experts with the N.C. Division of Forest Resources and their partners will host a workshop for landowners on managing forestland on Thursday, Nov. 6 at 9 a.m., The Centre, Halifax Community College, Weldon. Contact: Brian R. Haines, 857-4828. 

The Fertilizer Institute’s Fertilizer Outlook and Technology Conference will be held Nov. 11-13 in Charleston, S.C. The conference is geared towards industry members, financial analysts, business consultants, agricultural and trade press representatives, and government economists. For further information on the conference speakers and agenda, contact Kathy Mathers by at (202) 515-2703 or e-mail kmathers@tfi.org. 

The North Carolina Pesticide Board will meet on Wednesday, Nov. 12 at 12:30 p.m. At 1 p.m., the board holds a public hearing on rules revisions and new rules regarding agricultural pesticide exposure, Gov. James G. Martin Building, State Fairgrounds, Raleigh. 

Farmland Preservation Grants Deadline:  County governments and nonprofit groups pursuing farmland preservation projects can apply for funding assistance from the N.C. Agricultural Development and Farmland Preservation Trust Fund beginning Oct. 13.  Applications and guidelines will be available online at www.ncadfp.org or by calling (919) 733-7125. Applications are due Dec. 5.  The staff has organized a series of free informational workshops. To RSVP, contact Leslie Pekrul at (919) 715-1206, ext. 12, or leslie.dixon@ncagr.gov at least four days before the workshop. Nov. 12, 1-4 p.m., Cumberland County Ag Center, 301 E. Mountain Drive, Fayetteville;  Nov. 13, 8-11 a.m., James Sprunt Community College, 133 James Sprunt Drive, Kenansville; Nov. 19, 1-4 p.m., Wilson Ag Center, 1806 S.W. Goldsboro St., Wilson;  Nov. 20, 9 a.m.-noon, Sen. Bob Martin Eastern Agricultural Center, 2900 N.C. Highway 125 South, Williamston.
[image: image4.png]NC Agribusiness Council, Inc. 2500 Regency Parkway Cary, NC 27511 office: 919-782-4063 fax: 919-654-6737 www.ncagribusiness.com




[image: image3.png]NC Agribusiness Council, Inc. 2500 Regency Parkway Cary, NC 27511 office: 919-782-4063 fax: 919-654-6737 www.ncagribusiness.com





[image: image2.png][image: image3.png][image: image4.png][image: image5.png]V. AgNews UPDATE

NC/AQ Weekly News Critical to Your Agribusiness




[image: image6.png]NC Agribusiness Council, Inc. 2500 Regency Parkway Cary, NC 27511 office: 919-782-4063 fax: 919-654-6737 www.ncagribusiness.com



[image: image7.png]NC Agribusiness Council, Inc. 2500 Regency Parkway Cary, NC 27511 office: 919-782-4063 fax: 919-654-6737 www.ncagribusiness.com



